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Itasca PD Officers Escape Injury While Working I-35 Accident 

Press Release

On September 19, 2006 at approximately 1:45 p.m., a marked Itasca Police Department patrol vehicle was severely damaged by an 18-
wheeler while the officers were investigating an accident 10-50 that had occurred a few minutes earlier. 

The initial accident was on I-35W at the 8-mile marker southbound right before the FM 66 overpass. The first Itasca patrol vehicle on the 
scene parked precisely behind the accident scene to protect the driver. Her vehicle was partially in the roadway. The second Itasca vehicle 
on scene was located behind the first Itasca patrol vehicle by approximately 30 yards. Red traffic cones were placed behind the second 
vehicle for approximately 30 yards. 

The 18 wheeler involved was traveling in the right lane. The 18-wheeler struck the cones and swerved to the left lane with its trailer striking 
the left front of the second patrol vehicle. An Itasca officer stopped the 18-wheeler at the 6-mile marker and DPS was called to the scene to 
work the accident.

Drug Car Joins IPD 

Vehicles, goods and money can all be seized when officers find drugs during a search. Earlier this year, Itasca 
Police Department seized a 1995 Chevrolet Camero during a disturbance call that ended up being a drug bust. 

Once the proper paperwork and all the government red tape had been satisfied, the vehicle was turned over to 
the department. The Camero has been added to the department’s vehicle force. The vehicle will replace the one 
destroyed by an 18-wheeler last week in I-35.

"We were going to add the Camero to the department anyway," Police Chief John Griscavage said, "But now it 
is a necessity. This is the third vehicle that people who do drugs or sell drugs have "donated" to us." 

The vehicle has a magnetic sign (pictured above) on it that should serve as a warning to everyone that uses or 
sells drugs.

Hamilton Added to 

Rotary Roll of Fame

Reporter Mary Maddox

 

In April 2006, Itascan Clay Dean Hamilton was added to the Rotary Roll of Fame. The ceremony took 
place at the San Antonio Crowne Royal Plaza Hotel. Fellow Rotarian Bob Wilson and lifelong friend Mary 
Freeland was on hand to see the presentation. Hamilton has been a member of the Itasca Rotary Club for 
over 17 years. 

Continued on page 3.

2002 Salutatorian, Former PPP Editor Graduates with Honors

Reporter Megan Goff

Itasca graduate, Class of 2002, Charlie Shumate has quite an update for his IHS teachers and fellow classmates. He was valedictorian of his 
high school class but did not stop there.

Charlie graduated from Texas University at Austin this summer with a Bachelors Degree in anthropology, sociology and Middle Eastern 
studies. He received both university and departmental honors for his work.

Charlie and his sister Mandi Johnson (Class of 2004) came to Itasca High in 1999.

Continued on page 3.
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Community Announcements

Churches of Itasca

Bethlehem Missionary Baptist W. Spurgeon 687-2800

Central Baptist Church 401 E. Monroe 687-2343

Church of Christ 200 N. Aquilla 687-2774

First Baptist Church 107 S. Lamar 687-2783

First Presbyterian Church 106 N. Lamar 687-2243

First United Methodist Main & King St. 687-2475

Loveview Baptist Church FM 2959 East of I-35

Second Baptist Church 20 W. Marrion 687-2224

Shiloh Community Church 254-582-0487

St. John Missionary Baptist 506 S. Weaver 687-2821

3rd Day Worship Center 107 E. Adams 214 564-2185

Itasca Nursing Home Sunday - 10:00 a.m.

Everyone Welcome Monday Evening 6:00 p.m.

Come Join Us!

Come pray with us. A prayer box is available for your request. If you can’t stay, we’ll pray for you.

Central Baptist Church, Itasca - Prayer Service

Every Wednesday – 12:05 -1:00 p.m.

Anyone who would like to see God move in our community! Questions call 254-582-8908 (Beverly)

If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, then will I hear 
from heaven and will forgive their sin and will heal their land. Now my eyes will be open and my ears attentive to the prayers offered in this 
place. I have chosen and consecrated this temple so that my name may be there forever. My eyes and my heart will always be there. 2 Chronicles 
7:14-16

Itasca United Methodist Church

Guaranteed no-nap Preaching, or double your doubt back. Where Worship Is Joyous

Experience the energy of God’s promise in a beautiful, historic sanctuary.

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. Worship 10:50 a.m.

254-687-2475

Presbyterian Church Game Night

3rd Tuesday month 6:00 p.m.

Everyone invited!

Bring a finger-food and a favorite game or just come and enjoy the food and fellowship! 

So many people spend their lives running between the mercy drops falling around them.

Won't you just submit and step into the showers of blessing at the Church of Christ at 200 N. Aquilla in Itasca at 10:45 a.m. Sunday 
morning?

Itasca Ministerial Alliance Meeting

October 7 – 9:00 a.m.

St. John’s Baptist-Church

NOTICE

The City of Itasca is accepting applications for the position of Public Works Maintenance Worker. An application for employment may be 
obtained at City Hall, 126 N. Hill, Itasca, Texas. The offices are open Monday through Friday from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. The position will 
remain open until filled.

Itasca ISD School Board Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 7:00 p.m. 

IISD Superintendent's Office 123 N. College St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca City Council Meeting

3rd Monday of the Month 6:00 p.m.

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca Vol. Fire Department Meetings

2nd Monday of Month Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 

3rd Monday of Month Fire Training - 7:00 p.m. 

Fire Station Downtown Itasca

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca Zoning Committee Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 5:30 p.m. 

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Yard Sale

Rain or Shine 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Central Baptist Church 401 E. Monroe

September 29

Community Choir 

Christmas Cantata Practice

Sunday afternoons at 4:00 p.m.

Presbyterian Church. Please join us!

Roll Back Tax Election

Saturday, September 30, 2006

Itasca ISD Cafeteria

7:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Covington United Methodist Church

Lord’s Acre - Saturday, September 30

Country Store & Bake Sale - 8 – 1 

Barbeque Luncheon – 11a.m -12:30 p.m.

Auction – 1:00 p.m. 

Quilts, tools, toys, lamps etc.
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"Friends of Hill County Paw Pals" 

to Host Meet the Candidates in Itasca

Press Release

A town hall meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 28 at the Itasca Rotary Club Room at 105 W. Main St. in Itasca. County Judge 
Davis (D) and County Judge Candidate, Justin Lewis (R), Precinct #2 Commissioner James Buzzbee (D) and Candidate Steven Sulak (R), 
Precinct #4 Commissioner Candidates, Joe Daniels (D) and Lee Harkins (R) have been invited to answer questions and give their thoughts 
on the much need animal shelter. The meeting will begin at 6:30 p.m. and the public is encouraged to attend for a chance to meet 
November’s candidates in person. 

The next scheduled meeting of the "Friends of Hill County Paw Pals" is Tuesday, September 26 at Antique Village. For more information 
on Paw Pals go to www.hcpawpals.org or call 580-0679 or emailing hcpawpals@yahoo.com.

Roll Back Tax Election

7 a.m. to 7 p.m. September 30, 2006

Itasca ISD Cafeteria

Vote þ Yes For the Children

2006 Cheerleaders to Raise Money for National Competition

Press Release

The Itasca Cheer Squad, in their quest for excellence to support our Wampus Cat teams, once again received a bid to participate in the 
National Competition. To raise money for the competition, to be held in December, they will have several fundraisers in the next few 
months. 

One such fundraiser began at the JV football game last week, where the cheerleaders sold raffle tickets for a Wampus Cat chair, made and 
generously donated by Jesse Dominguez. The tickets are $5 each or 5 for $20 and the drawing will be held at the Homecoming Game on 
November 10. In addition, they will be selling raffle tickets for a quilt made by and kindly donated by Carol Upchurch. Tickets for the quilt 
will be $1 each or 6 for $5. Other fundraisers are still being planned and will be announced as soon as they are finalized. Hopefully an 
auction of items donated by local businesses, community members, and supporters will be included. Some items have already been offered 
and are waiting only for details and dates to be set.

As always, we know the community members of our great "Big Little Town" will show their unwavering support to both our youth and 
organizations, and we would like to say a huge THANK YOU in advance.

Shumate Graduates with Honors

Continued from page 1

 

"Unlike high school, I developed a social life in college," Charlie said. 

He enjoys rowing, rock climbing, listening to live music, playing cello, and collecting tattoos. 

In high school, Charlie participated in many UIL events including, Science, CX Debate, editorial writing, headline 
writing, and current events. He competed in state meets two years, placing 3rd in Debate his junior year.

During his undergraduate work, Charlie participated in several organizations including Disciples Student Fellowship, UT Anthropological 
Society, and the University Bioethics Forum. He is a member of the Lambda Alpha, the National Anthropology Honors Society. 

Charlie picked up a few foreign languages in college as well. He speaks Spanish, Arabic, and Portuguese. He will put these to use as he takes 
a break from studying and travels the world. 

Hamilton – Roll of Fame

Continued from page 1

Hamilton has also served on the Itasca Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors for many years and was honored as the 1996 Chamber of 
Commerce Citizen of the Year. In 2005, she was a vital member of the Veterans’ Memorial Committee that received the Chamber of 
Commerce Outstanding Service to the Community award.

Clay Dean was born in Blackwell, Texas, raised in Blackwell and Itasca and graduated in 1945 from Itasca High School.

She married John Hamilton in 1947 and they had two children and three grandsons.

"I have been a Rotarian for years," Hamilton said. "It is a great honor to be on the Roll of Fame and I hope to continue to serve the 
community for many more years to come."

English Class

An English class for those wishing to learn or improve their English is held on Mondays at Itasca High School at 7:00 p.m. Please come to 
the east side of the building for the class.

Una clase de inglés es el en Itasca High School para la gente que quiere aprender el inglés a las siete de la tarde. Por favor, venga a la puerta 
que está en el lado este del edificio.
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Senior Spotlight 

Anita Ponce

Photographer & Reporter Devin Corbitt

Caricature by Gabby Rivera

"I will always remember the funny moments we had in elementary," said 17-year-old Anita Ponce, "like when Craig fell 
out of his chair in 5th grade and the time when a cockroach was running around the classroom and crawled on people." 

Anita is the daughter of Anita Ponce and Crecensio Andrade, and sister of IHS junior Jonathan Ponce. Anita was born on 
May 31 in Hillsboro, but she has attended school in Itasca since first grade. 

"I hang out with almost everyone," Anita said. The trait I value most in my friends is honesty. I don’t let anyone put me down or bring me 
down." 

 

In her free time, she does volunteer community service. Anita is busy now teaching young children how to show animals and participating 
in the Heart of Texas Sweetheart Pageant. She shows heifers and goats for the FFA and enjoys watching football and movies. 

"I think I would describe myself as nice, caring, and involved and someone who loves pizza."

After graduating, Anita wants to go to college or join the military. In ten years, Anita hopes to be working in at 
a great job and starting a good career.

"I want to be somebody," Anita said, "not just a person that is out of high school. I can’t wait to get out of 
Itasca and see the world. I would urge underclassmen to always try their best and go for what they want out of 
life." 

Class of 1996

It has been 10 years and we are planning the reunion. If you were a 1996 Itasca HS graduate or know how to contact one please call Jon or 
Kristen Bowman @ 214-717-8425. Or you can e-mail the information to jbowman@hillsborotx.org

IISD Welcomes New

Ag Teacher

Reporter & Photographer ????

Mr. Bill Nickell joins the high school staff as the new Ag teacher and FFA sponsor. Nickell and his wife and two 
children, ages 13 and 9 live outside of Covington.

Nickell has taught for eight years. Prior to coming to Itasca, he taught at Winters ISD in west Texas. He was raised in 
Central Texas and decided he would like to return to the area.

"Itasca isn’t that big of a change," Nickell said. "Winters was a 1-A school, but close to the same size as Itasca."

Nickell graduated from Tarleton State University. 

"I became an Ag teacher because I felt that the ones I had in high school could have been better," Nickell said. "I want to be one of the 
better ones."

Meet the Press – Mary Maddox

Reporter & Photographer Megan Goff

"I’m looking forward to folding those papers tomorrow, that’s for sure," Mary said. 

Mary is a freshman staff member for the Paw Print Press. She writes news and feature articles along with 
folding and stapling every Wednesdays. 

"I’d really like to make a career out of journalism," Mary said. 

She is working hard to build her journalism skills and plans to do so for the next three years. Mary is also involved in athletics. On the 
basketball court, she is a guard and a catcher on the softball field. This year she plans to run track and to play tennis. 

In junior high, Mary received the Miss Basketball award her seventh and eighth grade year. 

"I guess I’m just pretty awesome," Mary said with a smile as she took lots of razzing from her fellow reporters.

Mary is looking forward to participating in high school UIL events this year. She has her eyes set on One Act Play, CX debate, and all 
journalisms events: feature, news, headline, and editorial. 

Want to subscribe to PPP?

Call 687-2922 ext 158 or send $22 to 

Paw Print Press, 123 N. College, Itasca, TX 76055
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Cranfill Speaks to Rotary

 

Itasca Athletic Director and Head Football Coach Greg Cranfill spoke to the Rotary Club and gave them 
some insight into the strategies of the 2006 Mighty Wampus Cat Football team. 

Many of the Rotarians have played on a Wampus Cat football team or have taught the players. Cranfill is 
pictured with his kindergarten teacher Rotarian Beverly Fehnel. 

 

Wampus Cats Pound the Wortham Bulldogs 

Reporters Colton Yarbro & Mark Cummings

Photographers Jessica Grindele & Ashley Durham

The Itasca Wampus Cats met the Wortham Bulldogs and annihilated them with a 26-0 win. 

The Cats’ defense held the Dogs to negative 27 yards and only three first downs. The Dogs were only able to complete passes for 35 yards in 
the air and two of their passes were intercepted by the Cats’ defense. The defense also caused Wortham to fumble four times. The Cats were 
able to recover two of Bulldogs’ fumbles. 

The Cats played an awesome offensive game. The Cats had 17 first downs and gained 187 yards on the ground and Quarterback Mikey 
Marshall completed 11 passes for a team total of 197 yards in the air. 

Kendale Mayberry, Tralyn Harden, Desmond Guy, Edgar Soto, Frank Sanchez, Lamar Crawford, Clayton Wienecke and the rest of 
Mighty Cats continue to play strong on both sides of the football.

Wampus Cats – 30 Tolar Rattlers - 29

Wampus Cats – 22 Rice Bulldogs – 14

Wampus Cats – 44 Blooming Groove Lions - 7

Wampus Cats – 26 Wortham Bulldogs - 0

Won – 4 Lost – 0

2006 Varsity Football Schedule

Sept. 29 Scurry Rosser Away 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 6 Open 

Oct. 13 *Maypearl Home 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 20 *Grandview Away 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 27 *Hico Home 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 3 *Rio Vista Away 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 10 *Dublin (Homecoming) 7:30 p.m. 

*District Games

Junior Varsity &Junior High 

JV 7th 8th 

Won 3 Lost 1 Won 1 Lost 1 Won 1 Lost 1 

Sept. 28 Scurry Rosser Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 6 Open 

Oct. 12 *Maypearl Away 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 19 *Grandview Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 26 *Hico Away 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 2 *Rio Vista Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 9 *Dublin Away 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

High School Cross Country 2006

9-27 - Glen Rose Dinosaur Valley Park 4:00

10-4 – Maypearl Lakeview Camp 2:30

10-18 - District Byron Stewart Park 4:00 Cleburne

Junior High Cross Country 2006

9-27 - Glen Rose Dinosaur Valley Park 4:00

10-4 – Maypearl Lakeview Camp 4:30

10-18 - District Byron Stewart Park 4:00 Cleburne

Cross County Runners Looking Toward District

Reporter Megan Goff

The Itasca cross-country team has run in two meets in preparations for district meet next month. The top finishers for the Wampus Cats at 
the Keene meet were Madison Jones for JV girls, Leo Coronado for JV boys, Victoria Jimenez for Varsity girls, and Javier Medina for 
Varsity boys. 

The most recent meet was at Hubbard where Ebonie Scott finished 2nd and Victoria Jimenez 9th. 

Their next meet is on September 27 at Dinosaur Valley Park in Glen Rose.
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Kemp Celebrates 80

 

Grover Kemp celebrated his 80th birthday with family and friends. According to Grover very little has changed in 60 
years, but some of his friends are looking for a new optometrist for him. 

 

 

Fall cleaning is almost upon us. Have you started cleaning your bookshelves?

Press Release

The Hill County Genealogical Society is in need of copies of the books. A History of Hill County, Texas 1838-1965 by Ellis Bailey, and A 
History of Hill County, Texas 1853-1980 by the Hill County Historical Commission for the Genealogical Library in the Hillsboro City 
Library. If you would like to donate your copy to the Genealogical Society please send to:

Peggy Barnes Fox, Hill County Genealogical Society, 66 Delmore Drive, Hillsboro, TX 76645-2357 or take your copy to the main desk of the 
Hillsboro City Library, 118 South Waco Street, Hillsboro, Texas.

Additional copies received will be placed in the vault in the library.

Looking for a Home

I'm a female white Lab under a year old presently in a "kill" shelter needing a foster or permanent home. I will require an adoption fee of 
$65 to help cover the cost of my sterilization and vaccination expenses. If you can help me out please call Lana at (254) 582-8902.

Taylor Winner of 2006 Scholarship from The Homer Fund

Press Release

The Homer Fund, a nonprofit charity for associates of The Home Depot, announced that Casey Taylor, a recent high school graduate of 
Itasca High School is a winner of this year’s the The Homer Fund Scholarship. Taylor is attending Hill College. The award will assist 
Taylor in his pursuit of a degree in Business at Hill College. 

"We are committed to helping our associates and their families by offering scholarships to well-deserving families such as Casey’s," said 
Kelly Caffarelli, executive director of The Homer Fund. "Casey has demonstrated success as a student and as an active member of the 
community, and we’re confident he will continue to make great strides - academically, personally and professionally. Taylor is the son of 
Kenneth Taylor, associate at the Cleburne Home Depot store. 

Hill County Genealogical Society

Press Release

The history of The Old Chisholm Trail will be discussed by Billy Cate when the Hill County Genealogical Society and members of The 
Whitney Area Museum hold a joint meeting Monday, October 2 in Whitney. Mr. Cate is Chairman of the Johnson County Historical 
Commission. He is also known as "The Chisholm Trail Cowboy" and has promised to sing some cowboy songs at the meeting. 

The meeting will begin at 6:30 p.m. at The Whitney Area Museum, 303 North Brazos Street, at the corner of Jefferson and North Brazos, 
next door to the First National Bank in Whitney. Karon Worley is president of The Whitney Area Museum and Juliann Lumpkin is 
president of The Hill County Genealogical Society. Visitors are always welcome. 

Cleo Davis, HCGS vice president and program chairman, announced that people are welcome to join her and Billy Cate for dinner that 
night at The Skillet Restaurant on Hwy. 22, west of Whitney at 5:00 p.m. The buffet meal will be "Dutch treat." For more information, 
contact Mrs. Davis at 582-3603.

Paw Pals Banquet Tickets

The First Annual Hill County Paw Pals Banquet will be held Saturday, October 28. There will be a reception from 6:30-7:00 p.m. Dinner 
will be served from 7:00-8:00 p.m. with award presentations during the dessert portion. Entertainment is being planned by Bonnie Burson 
and will be from 8:00-9:30 pm. The location will be First United Methodist Church's Family Life Center located at 315 E. Elm St. The cost 
will be $10/person. 

Please RSVP with your check payable to Hill County Paw Pals by October 23 so we can have an accurate attendance number for catering 
services. Please send your checks to HC Paw Pals, P.O. Box 1533, Hillsboro, Texas 76645. For more information email hcpawpals@yahoo.
com, visit www.hcpawpals.org or call (254) 580-0679.
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Two Minutes by Rix Quinn

There’s a great old story about the 12-year-old who told his baseball coach he wanted to be the next Babe Ruth.

"That’s a noble goal, son," the coach says. "In fact," he said, "you lack only three things to be just like the Babe."

What are they?" the boy asked.

"Size, strength, and power," the coach smiled. When the boy frowned, the coach asked, "But why must you be another Babe?

You can run fast, field well, and throw accurately. Don’t try to be another Babe. Be the best YOU you can be."

We writers should remember that, too. Maybe we can’t be Shakespeare, but just by being our best selves we can learn to write better and 
influence our readers.

Rix Quinn wrote a book on short writing – "Words That Stick" – available on Amazon.com. He welcomes your questions to 
rixquinn@charter.net.

For Sale

*** 14 inch World Globe - Old World countries Not sure how old - Anyone interested can make an offer

*** 2 wheel trailer $100.00

*** Very nice dining room table & 6 chairs & large glass door hutch. Queen Ann design - $1,200.00

*** Old Gasoline furnace for melting lead for repairing cast iron pipe. Cast iron pot to melt the led in. - $50.00

*** Blow Torch - $50.00

***Large Floor Jack - $5.00

***Snapper Riding Lawn Mower - $75.00

105 Beard - Itasca – Call Harry at 254-687-2345

Montes Concrete

Free Estimate

Patios, Driveways, Sidewalks, Metal Buildings

House Slabs, Add-Ons, etc.

Luis or Eddie Cell: 254-644-6396

254-687-2069 Cell: 254-644-6397

For Sale

***Portable Royal Typewriter like new Make offer

***"WHITE" Straight Stitch Sewing Machine, like new

Make offer - 254-687-2276

Two country homes for rent

Convenient to I-35 - 3 miles east of Itasca

Home #1

1600 sq ft all new interior

$675 per month + utilities - $700 deposit

Home #2

2 story large home

$795 per month + utilities $800 deposit

More information please call 806-789-9891

Edwards Supports Bills 

To Deter Illegal Immigration, Bolster Border Security

U.S. Representative Chet Edwards supported the passage of three immigration and border security bills HR 6094, HR 6095, and HR 4830 
to deter illegal immigration and bolster border security. Many of the provisions in the bills passed were taken from HR 4437, the Border 
Protection, Antiterrorism, and Illegal Immigration Control Act which passed the House with Edwards' support in December of 2005.

"I believe these bills are a positive step in the right direction to protect our borders and to reduce illegal immigration by toughening 
penalties against smugglers, by making it easier to deport alien gang members and by clarifying the right of local and state law enforcement 
officials to work with federal officials on a voluntary basis on immigration cases," said Edwards.

HR 6094, the Community Protection Act, prohibits alien gang members from being admitted into the United States and allows certain 
gangs to be automatically eligible for deportation. It also allows longer detention of dangerous aliens and ensures the removal of criminal 
aliens. 

HR 6095, the Immigration Law Enforcement Act, declares that state and local law enforcement officers have the "inherent authority" to 
voluntarily apprehend any illegal immigrants and transfer them to federal custody. The current law, the Illegal Immigration Reform and 
Immigrant Responsibility Act of 1996, supported by Edwards in 1996, already says that state and local police can choose to assist in the 
enforcement of federal criminal immigration laws. Edwards has also voted to end the policy of "catch and release" for illegal aliens under 
HR 4437 and voted to deport criminal illegal aliens under the Illegal Immigration Reform and Immigrant Responsibility Act of 1996. 

HR 4830, the Border Tunnel Prevention Act, creates new criminal penalties for constructing illegal tunnels under the U.S. border, and 
doubles penalties, up to 20 years imprisonment, for smuggling illegal immigrants, drugs, weapons of mass destruction, or other illegal items 
if done through an illegal tunnel. Edwards voted to establish the same criminal penalties for smuggling people under HR 4437 last 
December, but this bill extends those penalties to the smuggling of drugs, weapons of mass destruction or other illegal items.

Edwards concluded, "I strongly believe that Congress should pass these measures into law this year and not postpone final action until next 
year. Securing our borders against unlimited illegal immigration and potential terrorists must be a top national priority, and we should 
work on a bipartisan basis toward that end."
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Do You Need a Building Permit? 

Press Release

Most people continue to be unaware of the City of Itasca Code of Ordinances and/or the Itasca Zoning Ordinance which requires that a 
person obtain a building permit for the following: any new building/structures as well as addition to existing structures, putting up a fence, 
putting in a car port, storage building, swimming pool, etc.

In January of 2004, the Itasca City Council adopted the Itasca Zoning Ordinance, which had changed how the City handles certain tasks. 
The need for specific permits, i.e. building permits, is one of those changes. Both the beauty and safety of Itasca depend on adherence to 
these and similar codes. If you have questions regarding any of the City Code of Ordinance or the Zoning Ordinance contact Code 
Enforcement Officer, Felicia Mayberry at 687-2201 during normal business hours.

Abandoned and Junked Vehicles

The Office of Code Enforcement would like to inform the community concerning abandoned and junk vehicles. 

A "Junk Vehicle" is defined as a vehicle that is self-propelled, inoperable, does not have lawfully attached to it an unexpired license plate, a 
valid motor vehicle inspection certificate, is wrecked, dismantled or partially dismantled or discarded, and has remained inoperable for 
more than 72 consecutive hours, if the vehicle is on public property or 30 consecutive days, if the vehicle is on private property. 

Anyone violating these ordinances will be sent a Notice of Violation letter to remove the vehicle(s) and/or pay a fine of $150.00. If you have 
question regarding any of the city Code of Ordinance, they may be viewed at City Hall during normal business hours or you may call 687-
2201.

Felicia Mayberry, Office of Code Enforcement 

October 2-6 IISD Menus

Lunch 

10-2 – Pizza or Burrito, Corn, Peaches, Breadstick, Milk

10-3 – Chicken Parmigan or Philly Hot Pockets, Green Beans, Pineapple, Garlic Toast, Milk

10-4 – Hot Dog or Chicken Strips, Ranch Beans, Mac & Cheese, Fruit Slush, Milk

10-5 – Tacos or Crispitos, Spanish Rice, Beans, Oranges, Milk

10-6 – Cheeseburgers or Chicken Fried Steak Sandwich, Tator Tots, Let/Tom/Pic/On, Peanut Butter Cookie, Milk

Breakfast 

10-2 – Breakfast Burrito, Toast, Juice, Fruit, Milk

10-3 – Cinnamon Toast, Cereal, Juice, Applesauce, Milk

10-4 – Eggs, Cereal, Toast, Juice, Fruit Cocktail, Milk

10-5 – Peanut Butter Krispies, Toast, Juice, Peaches, Milk

10-6 – Honey Buns, Toast, Juice, Pineapple, Milk

Book Fair

The Itasca ISD Library will host a Scholastic Book Fair Monday, October 2 through Thursday, October 5. Students, parents and teachers 
will have the opportunity to purchase titles, which include old favorites as well as the latest works by popular authors and book illustrators. 
The library will be open for purchases Monday through Wednesday 7:45 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. and Thursday 7:45 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. Money 
earned from the book fair will be utilized to purchase additional books for the library. All parents, student, and teachers are urged to 
support the book fair. 

Veterans Day Program

Press Release

The Itasca Independent School District and Board of Reutilization extends a special invitation to our veterans, past and present, for a 
special Veterans Day Program on November 10, 2006 beginning at 9:00 a.m. in the Special Events Center on the Itasca High School 
Campus. 

We also extend an invitation to everyone to help us say thanks for all their sacrifice. We must never forget those who have so bravely fought 
for our freedom. Veterans if you plan to attend please call Betty Sumner at (254)-687-2204 or write Box 174. 

Thank You

We wish to thank all of our wonderful parents, their children and our staff members for joining us Monday night for our District-wide 
Open House. Through support and communication Itasca ISD will continue to grow and provide the finest educational system FOR our 
children, grandchildren and the generations to come. 

It has been said; the day we no longer have something to learn, then we no longer have a reason to live. Together let’s give our children and 
our community a reason not only to live, but to live well. Sincerely,

Your ISD Administration and Your School Board 

Itasca Fall Clean Up

October 7 – 22

Bring your paid water bill receipt for free dumping during this time period. 
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Do You Remember . . . ? – The Hired Hand

Columnist Carl Sweeney

Back in the early days there seemed to be more itinerant worker or men looking for a permanent place to settle than 
there is now. We have homeless people now, but they are not mobile today like they were then. The mode of travel in 
those days was by rail or freight trains. There were hoboes and a few bums. We seldom see men on freight trains now. 

The men looking for work were seasonal as well as those looking for a permanent place. Sometimes they came back to the same farm year 
after year. Almost always they became attached to the family on the farm, and the family to them. 

There was this one man who came down the lane one day and asked for work. It was harvest time and they needed extra help. He was hired 
for the season. The family never knew his name other than just "Bill." He never gave his last name, and they never asked. Bill had his room 
and board with the family and needed very little money. He told the farmer he was not good with finances and would he take care of his 
money for him. He worked for several season with the family and at the end of one season he asked for his money and said goodbye and left. 
He said, "I will see you next year," but he never came back. There were lots of stories similar in those times. 

During The Depression of the early and middle thirties there were a lot of men on the move, most were looking for any kind of work except 
the hoboes and bums, they simply liked to travel, asking for handouts, usually for odd jobs, to pay for that meal. It was a loose knit 
organization, with a hobo king being elected; he was usually referred to as "King of the Rails," or "The Hobo King". We older people will 
remember this as well as movies that were made then to depict that lifestyle.

There was one tale that has been told often about one hobo who came to a house near the railroad tracks. He said to the lady who came to 
the door, "I am not a bum lady. I would like to do some work for you for something to eat." The lady told him he could cut some wood for 
her old iron cook stove while she prepared something to eat. When he had eaten and was preparing to leave, she handed him a bucket with 
beans, bacon, bread and cookies, she said "You take this. You will be hungry when you stop for the night." He looked at the lady with misty 
eyes and said "I guess it means nothing to wish God to bless you because he already has but God bless you anyway" and he turned and 
hurried away. The kids of the house learned that day how to be nice to those less fortunate and also what a wonderful mother they had. 

This column was not necessarily meant to portray a certain individual, but it reminds me of one of the good men who fitted into those 
stories.

Francis Marion Cheek (pictured right) came to Texas from Arkansas some times around 1918. My Grandfather, 
W.J. Sweeney died in 1919, and "Cheeks" as he called him came to work for my grandmother. Cheeks is all the 
family ever called him. He had a room in the house like the rest of the family, and he was to become "one of the 
family." He was a gentle man and a hard worker. When I was young I liked to hear him tell tales about 
Arkansas. One tale he told was; there were Indians near the town where we lived and they came into town and 
sold baskets on the streets. One day this Indian woman was selling baskets with a very young baby. When asked 
how old it was, she said, "He born last night."

Cheeks liked to make wine from the mustang grapes that grew on the mountain. Sometimes when he had a few 
nips, he would go to sleep in the chair. My grandmother did not think much of that practice, but I did not see 
that it hurt anything.

In 1924 Cheeks left the employ of the Sweeneys and bought a little farm on the mountain overlooking Itasca. I remember when he worked 
in the fields in summer he wore long-handle underwear. He said it made him sweat and that condensation kept him cool. I did not share 
that philosophy. I used to visit Cheeks on his farm and spend the night with him. I remember the ham and eggs and those good old greasy 
French fries he cooked. He never married and I do not remember that he ever had a girlfriend. Sad to say, Cheeks could not pay for his 
farm and he had to let it go back to the insurance company that financed him. This was in 1934. I was told that he operated a small store on 
Hemphill Street going into Fort Worth for awhile. In later years he helped Gladys Sweeney in the café.

When I came back from World War II, I learned that Cheeks had died about 1944. He is buried in the Itasca Cemetery on Uncle Jinks 
Sweeney’s lot.

And so ends the tale about a unique and nostalgic time in our lives.
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Wampus Cats of the Week

2006-07 Drum Major – Candice Kowalski

Reporter Alecia Evans

Leading the Mighty Wampus Cat Marching Band is 2006 – 07 Drum Major Candice Kowalski. Candice has been an 
active member of the Cat Band since her 6th grade year. 

When not leading the band she plays the French horn. She served as a drill sergeant her sophomore and junior years 
and was voted drum major by her fellow band members and band directors at the end of her junior year. 

"Being chosen drill sergeant and then drum major," Candice said, "are very high honors that require a lot of 
dedication and discipline. The time and effort is worth it as a lot of respect is given in return." 

Lloyd Ford – Proud Supporter of the Wampus Cats

Special of the Week

 

'02 Explorer XLT

Leather, 3rd Seat, Loaded

One Owner! $10,985
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Wampus Cat Sports

Itasca Wampus Cats – 30 Tolar Rattlers - 29

Itasca Wampus Cats – 22 Rice Bulldogs – 14

Itasca Wampus Cats – 44 Blooming Grove Lions – 7

Itasca Wampus Cats - 26 Wortham Bulldogs - 0

Offensive Line

Reporters Mark Cummings & Colton Yarbro

 

The quarterback and center of any football team is the axis on which the action revolves, but without a strong offensive line there is very 
little achievement. The line is responsible for protecting the quarterback, running backs and the ball. The line is the key to opening the door 
for the running backs. They must also stop the opposing defensive rush, whose goal is the ball and quarterback. Although the offensive line 
does not get much credit or recognition, it is one of the most important elements on any football team. 

Making up this year’s starting Wampus Cat offensive line are seniors Justin Shelton (center), Kyle Baker, and Mark Cummings, 
sophomore Jacob Shelton and freshman Chad Rutherford. Backup offensive linemen are juniors James Rosas, Josh Burns, and Jacob 
Pelham and freshman Chauncey Cox. 
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Support Itasca Elementary 

Save General Mills

Box Tops 4 Education

Mesa Rica

Mexican Restaurant

109 W. Main St Itasca, TX

254-687-9915

Owned & Operated by Arturo & Rosa Loredo

Tues. – Fri. 9 a.m.-2 p.m. & 5 p.m.-8 p.m.

Saturday – 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.

Sunday & Monday Closed

Itasca Sand & Gravel

Septic Systems, Sand/Rock Hauling * Driveway Repair

Wayne "Skipper" Laird- 254-582-1315

John Laird, Jr. – 817-517-9986

Angel Food Ministry

October Information

Order Date – Tuesday, October 3 from 9:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. at the First Presbyterian Church, Itasca. **We accept Food Stamps (EBT) 

Distribution Date is Saturday, October 21, 2006. There may be substitutions. 

SPIRIT JEANS

 

***Show your SPIRIT by decorating a pair of your worn out jeans. We 
can put your favorite high school team (Wampus Cats), college team, or 
even your own name. We can make them as simple or FLASHY as you 
want.

The cost is only $35

Give me a call

Felicia Coleman

687-9131

HOUSE CLEANING

I am MOVING my business closer to home. I have been cleaning family homes going on 7 years. So if you are in need of a GREAT house 
keeper give me a call.

Felicia Coleman 687-9131

Reference upon request.

Stay at Home Mom 

looking for children (ages 0-4 years of age) to keep in her home. CPR and 1st Aid certified.

Monday – Friday – 7:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Kellie Broker 254-687-2081 

For Sale Collectible Dolls

Ashton Drake, etc. Lots of Brides & misc. 

Must see to appreciate 254-687-2920

Babysitting in My Home

Monday - Friday 7:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m.

Prefer infants – 3 years old 254-687-2920

Lots of Love & Attention 

2nd Annual Golf Tournament

Benefiting American Cancer Society

Sunday, October 22, 2006 Teeing Up For The Cure

***4-player scramble, at Hidden Creek Golf Course 700 S Burleson Blvd. Burleson, TX. ***1:00 PM Shotgun start.

***12:00 Noon Hamburger buffet, included with entry fee. No extra charge. ***$320 entry per team/$80 per player: Includes green fee, ½ 
cart, range balls, hamburger buffet, and fun competition. ***$100 a hole sponsorship, includes name on sign by tee box—deadline October 
12, 2006

***Prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place teams, longest drive, and closest to the hole Louise Wilson 582-4840 after 6:00 p.m.

1946

The class of 1946 will be celebrating their 60th year anniversary at Homecoming. The class will meet at the Presbyterian Church Fellowship 
Hall following the business meeting on Saturday, November 11. All of the classes from the forties (1940-1949) will meet at the same time. It 
will be a great get together.

We are looking for some of our 1946 classmates. We need their addresses. Mary Jo McCord, Ruby Cummings, Berta Faye Orane, Lois 
Domer, Marie Fredrick, Vada Huffmin, Edwin Hester, John Morish, Elnora Mittchell, Henry Weaver and Thala Foster. 

Thank you and hope to see at Homecoming November 10.

Herman Cockerham Class of 1946

Box 125 Itasca, TX 76055
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